
White Oak Township Minutes

January 11, 2021

The Zoom meeting of the White Oak Township Board was called to order by Supervisor 
Marshall at 7:25 p.m. on Monday, January 11, 2021.  In attendance were:  Dorwin Marshall, 
Supervisor-Brigitte Doxtator, Treasurer-Aaron Graf, Deputy Treasurer-Leela Vernon, Clerk-John 
Kemler, Trustee-Diane Graf, Trustee-Carla Clos, Ingham County Drain Commissioners Office-
Chris Mattson, Spicer Group-Tom Brimhall, Zoning Administrator-Missy Noll, Planning 
Commission Chair-Nick Alexander and Garry Rowe.  Trustee Graf lead us in the Pledge of 
Allegiance.

Trustee Kemler made a motion to approve the minutes of the December 14, 2020 Regular 
Township Board Meeting. Seconded by Trustee Graf.  Motion carried.

Clerk Vernon made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 4, 2021 Planning 
Commission Meeting.  Seconded by Trustee Graf.  Motion carried.

Deputy Treasurer Graf gave the treasurer’s report because our new Treasurer is still learning.  A
motion was made by Treasurer Doxtator to renew Public Improvement CD 108506992 and 
General Fund CD 110250199 for 12 months at .27%.  Seconded by Trustee Kemler.  Motion 
carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the Treasurer’s 
report as presented.  Motion carried.

Carla Clos from the Drain Commissioner’s office took the floor and explained the Bauer drain 
relocation project.  The cost is estimated at 13.5 million.  The cost will be covered by Wolverine,
Marathon, and Enbridge.  They will be sending out notices to all residents of Stockbridge and 
White Oak Townships.  As far as we know the Township will be collecting the assessment.  Chris
Mattson explained the project.

Garry Rowe took the floor and gave a power point presentation about the Townships ground 
water.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, secfonded by Trustee Kemler to pay the bills.  Motion 
carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk


